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Parish Office Phone Number:  440�256�1412    �

Fax Number: 440�379�7491�

     Parish Website: www.divinewordkirtland.org�

St. Vincent de Paul Assistance Line: 440�547�6718     �
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The Bap�sm of the Lord �
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Shari Allwood�

Business Manager�

�

Reverend Jim Caddy�

Retired Priest �

�

Dee Germano�

Bookkeeper/Membership Coordinator�

 �

Deacon John Grazia�

Deacon �

�

Becky Harper�

Music Director�

�

Debbie Lokar�

Pastoral Associate�

�

Taylor Long�

Youth Minister�

�

Kelly McCloskey�

Parish Secretary�

�

Gina Rensi�

Director of Religious Education�

�

Rachel Scott�

DRE Admin. Assistant�

�

Jonathan Withrow�

Parish Pastoral Council Chairperson�

�

Reverend Dave Woost�

Pastor�

�

MASS SCHEDULE:�

Monday through Friday: 8:30 AM�

Saturday Evening Vigil: 4:30 PM�

Sunday: 8:30 AM and 11:00 AM�

Rosary: Monday through Friday: 8:00 AM�

�

�

RECONCILIATION: Saturday from�

3:30�4:15 PM or anytime by appointment.�

�

BAPTISM: Arrangements are to be made�

in advance. Parent Baptismal Class and�

Sponsor’s Certificate are required. �

Please call the Parish Office to register. �

�

MARRIAGE: Arrangements must be�

made at least 6 months before the wedding.�

Please contact the Parish Office before �

you set your date or reserve your hall.�

�

OFFICE HOURS:�

Monday�Friday 8:00 AM�5:00 PM �

Closed Saturday & Sunday�



				�

    	SUNDAY,	JANUARY	9�

     8:30 AM Mass�Livestreamed �

     9:30 AM PSR Classes K�5th / HH�

     11:00 AM Mass�

     12:00 PM Altar Server Meeting �

 					   �

     MONDAY,	JANUARY	10�

     8:00 AM Rosary followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

     9:00 AM to 10:00 PM Adoration�

     1:30 PM Divine Mercy Cenacle / HH�

     7:00 PM Synod Listening Session / HH�

     7:00 PM Holy Name Society Meeting / UR�

�

     TUESDAY,	JANUARY	11�

     8:00 AM Rosary followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

   		5:45 PM PSR Classes 6th and 7th Grade / HH�

     7:15 PM PSR Class 8th Grade /HH�

                                          �                   �

     WEDNESDAY,	JANUARY	12�

     8:00 AM Avilas followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

     4:30 PM PSR Classes K�5th Grade / HH�

     7:00 RCIA/ HH�

     �

     THURSDAY,	JANUARY	13�

8:00 AM Rosary followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

7:00 PM Synod Listening Session / HH�

      �

FRIDAY,	JANUARY	14�

8:00 AM Rosary followed by 8:30 AM Mass�

     �                       �

     SATURDAY,	JANUARY	15�

     4:30 PM Mass �

�

     SUNDAY,	JANUARY	16�

     8:30 AM Mass � Livestreamed�

     9:30 AM PSR Classes K�5th Grades / HH�

     11:00 AM Mass    �

     4:00 PM to 6:00 PM Youth Group / HH�

     �

MON.         Weekday (First Week in Ordinary Time) (1 SM 1: 1�8; MK 1: 14�20)                        Aline	Bink,	Emma	Kleinhenz�

JAN. 10      8:30 AM + John Grabnar�                                                                                                        																																																																																																																

� 																																																																																			� � � �         �

TUES.						  Weekday (1 SM 1: 9�20; MK 1: 21�28)� � � � 																			Sandra	LaMaccia,	Dennis	Verdi										�

JAN.11       8:30 AM + Robert Phillips� � � � �                             �

� � �                                    � � � � �      		�

WED.							  Weekday (1 SM 3: 1�10, 19�20; MK 1: 29�39)� � � �            Anthony	Arko,	Philip	Perko,																																																																				

JAN. 12      8:30 AM + Phyllis McNally � � � � �                                             Leona	Sovey,	Robert	Vittel�

�

THUR.       Weekday, Saint	Hilary,	Bishop	&	Doctor	of	the	Church	(1 SM 4: 1�11; MK 1: 40�45)�

JAN. 13       8:30 AM + Ed Kaifesh�                                                                                             �

� 																																																																																																� � �

FRI.            Weekday (1 SM 8: 4�7, 10�22, MK 2: 1�12)                                                     Richard	McCann,	Annabelle	Slapnicker�

JAN. 14      8:30 AM + Lazar & Miller Families  �

                    � � �                                                                                                                                             �                                                    

SAT.           Weekday, BVM	(1 SM 9: 1�4, 17�19; 10: 1; MK 2: 13�17)																						Bertha	Egan,	Marilyn	Erich,	Mary	O’Neill,�

JAN. 15      4:30 PM + Bill & Cecil GrifBith and Adam & Cassie Kruszynski                                   Viola	Weiss,	Joseph	Znidarsic�

� � � � 																																										� � 								�

SUN.          Second Sunday in Ordinary Time (IS 62: 1�5; 1 COR 12: 4�11; JN 2: 1�11) �

JAN. 16     8:30 AM + Robert Phillips�                                                                                                                 Benjamin	DeMilta,	Jr.																																																																																																								

                   11:00 AM + Ricky & Pappy Ertter� � � � �               �� �

                          Mass Intentions & Readings for the Week� � � �           Anniversary�

                     � THE WEEK AHEAD          �

At	my	grandson’s	Baptism,	the	priest	

put	a	bib	on	the	baby.	I	do	not	

remember	seeing	this	before.	Why	is	

this	done?	Is	it	something	new?�

�

When an adult is baptized, there is a part 

in the ceremony when the newly baptized 

is vested in a white garment. It is symbolic of the 

changes that baptism brings in the life of the 

baptized as they are freed from the bonds of sin 

and brought into the saving grace of Christ. 

Realities that are so profound are symbolically 

presented so that we might better grasp and 

understand them.�

�

Infants are often dressed in a baptismal dress, 

which is the baptismal garment. In some places, 

the bib is used as a kind of baptismal garment. At 

the place in the ceremony where the investiture 

takes place, the bib is used. Some are poncho�like 

and !it over the baby's head. Others are simply 

placed on the baby's chest. If the baby is dressed in 

a white garment, nothing else is needed. The 

prayer says it all: “See in your white garment the 

outward sign of your Christian dignity ... bring that 

dignity unstained into the everlasting life of 

heaven.” In baptism, we are given our purpose and 

goal in life as believers and this is symbolized by 

the white garment.�

�

©LPi�



This week’s message from Fr. Dave…. 

The New Year is off and running! 

The Christmas liturgical season 

came to a quick end.  My 

thoughts right now are on 

warmer weather.  However, I 

came through the full weeks of 

Christmas with much gratitude because of so 

many generous people in our parish.  I look 

at the decorations in the church for Christmas, 

the liturgical ministers who give of themselves, 

our parish staff who are priming themselves for 

the many ministerial assignments on the 

horizon, and the financial and spiritual 

generosity of so many that keep our parish 

thriving.  Thank you to all who contributed to 

our Christmas season!  

 

Now we can say we are back to “normal,” at 

least in terms of our liturgies as we return to 

Ordinary Time.  We will be in “Green” for the 

next seven and half weeks as we will quickly 

approach Lent and Ash Wednesday on March 

2nd.  This is a rather late start for Lent, but it 

provides us with some of the stories from Luke’s 

gospel in the next seven weeks that we may not 

always hear in other years.    

 

In the meantime, Jesus comes to the shore of the 

Jordan River in today’s gospel and is baptized by 

John the Baptist.  The description of the baptism 

is a powerful rendering of how this moment 

reveals the Christ.  In Luke’s gospel, “heaven was 

opened, and the Spirit descended upon him in 

bodily form like a dove.” Mark’s gospel offers a 

slightly different and possibly more powerful 

reaction, “heaven being torn open and the Spirit, 

like a dove descending upon him.”  Jesus’ 

baptism offers us another opportunity to see him 

for who he is.  Only the Son of God could render 

heaven and split it open.  

 

We all know this being “torn open” description 

of heaven.  Whenever we pray that God be there 

for us, are we not asking for the heavens to open 

for us?  Whenever, we pray to alleviate our own 

suffering or those of our loved ones are we not 

asking for the heavens to open for 

us?  Whenever we pray for God to help us make 

sense out of life are we not asking for the 

heavens to open for us? What comes from the 

rendering of the heavens is exactly what Earth’s 

humanity needs.  Today the need is more than 

fulfilled – the Christ is given to us!  

 

I hope that you spend time with our Listening 

Sessions to offer feedback on your experience of 

the church.  These sessions are a smaller part of a 

huge initiative the church is undergoing the next 

few years.  The Synod Process is to gather 

information from churches and institutions 

through the world.  The responses will be 

formulated into several documents that will be 

published for the church universal.  The process 

starts with Parish Listening Sessions where you 

can offer your insight and wisdom concerning 

the church.  The Listening Sessions will be 

Monday, January 10th at 7:00 PM and Thursday, 

January 13th at 7:00PM. Both meetings will take 

place in Hanson Hall.  

  

We also begin the Alpha Program on Monday, 

January 24th with dinner at 6:30PM in Hanson 

Hall and Presentation at 7:00 PM.  This program 

is designed to offer knowledge and insight into 

the Christian Faith.  The Alpha Program has a 

good track record.  It has reinforced faith and 

helped people gain more knowledge about our 

beliefs.  I hope you will consider joining us. This 

Program can provide greater access to 

understanding our faith.  You might consider 

bringing a friend or someone you know who is 

unchurched.    

 

You might want to clear these dates on your 

calendar: Sunday, March 20th, Monday, March 

21st, and Tuesday, March 22nd for our Lenten 

Parish Mission.  Fr. James Sichko from Lexington, 

Kentucky will offer the Parish Mission this 

year.  He has been given great reviews for his 

work.  A great storyteller who engages the faith 

of people.  I look forward to seeing this event take 

place in our parish.  

 

I hope and pray for all of you as we enter the 

new year.  I am sure that the challenges of the 

world and daily life will keep you busy.  Stay 

strong and healthy through these winter 

months.  Of course, I am counting down the days 

to warmer weather.  My support is always with 

you and enjoy the week ahead.  



Follow	Divine	Word	on	Instagram�

Follow Divine Word on Instagram 

@divinewordkirtland	to see photos and 

keep up to date with Parish events. �

�

“Taylor�Made”	News�

Middle and High school students please 

do not forget that we are kicking off 

Youth Group in 2022 on Sunday,	

January	16th, from 4:00�6:00 PM in 

Hanson Hall. Get ready for some friendly 

competition and bring a friend to join in 

on the fun! Cannot wait to see you there.�

�

Humor	from	the	Caddyshack	�

�

�� My people skills are just !ine. 

It’s my tolerance for stupidity 

that needs work. �

�� Alcohol does not solve any 

problems, but then again, 

neither does milk.�

�� God promised men that good & obedient wives 

would be found in all corners of the world. 

Then God made the world round, and laughed 

and laughed. �

Divine	Word	and	Alpha�

Please join us for this 11 week pro-

gram at Divine Word called Alpha. 

Sessions will be held on Monday eve-

nings (in Hanson Hall) from 6:30PM�

8:30PM beginning January	24th.	

Alpha enables people to ask ques-

tions, share ideas, build friendships, 

and experience the love of God 

through the Holy Spirit. Sign�ups	are	available	on	the	

Divine	Word	website,		in	the	Gathering	Area	or	you	can	

call	the	Parish	Of1ice.	For more information, contact Gi-

na Rensi, Director of Religious Education,  at 440�256�

1412.�

Caregiver	Support	Group	to	Begin	in	

February!�

A new support group for those caring for a 

loved one with ongoing physical or mental 

health needs (young or elderly) are invited 

to join the newly formed Caregiver Support 

Group beginning Friday,	February	18th	at 

11:00 AM in the Upper Room (in the 

OfBice/Rectory building).� The group will 

meet every month on the third Friday at 11:00 

AM. �Please join us as we share with one another and 

collectively determine ways to keep ourselves healthy 

and fulBilled while meeting the care needs of others in 

our family.� To sign up, click here.� �

Upcoming	Synod	Listening	Sessions�

The Synod Process starts with 

Parish Listening Sessions.  These 

sessions will give you the chance 

to let your voice be heard on the 

strengths and weaknesses of the 

Church, including your own 

personal experiences.  Please join us for one of these 

sessions on Monday,	January	10th	or	Thursday,	

January	13th.  Both sessions will be held in Hanson 

Hall beginning at 7:00 PM.  Sign�ups are available in the 

Church or by using this form.�

Divine	Mercy	Cenacle�

The group will be meeting again on 

Monday,	January	10th at 1:30 PM in 

Hanson Hall.  We will be reviewing 

Week 53. All are welcome!�

Synod	Update!�

For those who attended the 

Synod Session on Monday,	

December	20th	and wish to 

elaborate on any of the 

questions that were asked,  

the Missionary Action Form 

has been copied and included 

in this weekend’s bulletin. 

Please use this form if you felt 

like you had more to share! We want to hear from 

you and your experiences in the Church.  �

�

The Missionary Action Form can also be used to 

record the responses of people you wish to reach out 

to and hear their experiences or thoughts. 

Remember, this process is for everyone, not	just	

practicing	Catholics.	You are encouraged to reach 

out to someone who is away from the Church, or is 

feeling disconnected. Please consider giving a voice 

to someone who might not otherwise participate in 

this process. Please drop off or mail the forms (no 

later than March	7th) addressed to Debbie Lokar at 

the Parish Of-ice (8100 Eagle Road, Kirtland, OH 

44094).  Extra forms are available in the Gathering 

Area.  Please contact the Parish Of-ice with additional 

questions. �



Saint	Vincent	de	Paul�

After Jesus was baptized, he saw the Spirit 

of God descending like a dove and a voice 

was heard, “This is my beloved Son, with 

whom I am well pleased.”  As we give to the 

poor, we also can hear these same words.�

�

As	you	help	those	who	are	suffering,	know	in	your	

heart	the	truth	of	the	words�

	“You	are	my	beloved	with	who	I	am	well	pleased.”�

Divine	Word	Ushers	Needed!�

If you are interested and available to become an usher 

at any of our weekend Masses, please Bill in & cut out 

this section and return to the Parish OfBice. Thank you!�

�

______________ I would like to become an usher at the �                      

�            Saturday Mass (4:30 PM).�

�

______________ I would like to become an usher at the �  

�           Sunday morning Mass (8:30 AM).�

�

______________ I would like to become an usher at the �  

�           Sunday morning Mass (11:00 AM).�

�

Name: _________________________________________________�

�

�

BEST Phone Number or Email: ___________________________ �

Catholic	Young	Adults	Ministry�

St. Helen Church welcomes all young 

adults to join in this new ministry! The 

Birst meeting will take place on Friday,	

January	14th	from 7:30�9:00PM in the 

Parish Hall at St. Helen’s (12060 

Kinsman Rd., Newbury, OH). Catholic Young Adults 

Ministry is a group for young adults that are looking to 

dive deeper into their faith along with time for 

fellowship.  If you have any questions or are looking for 

more information, contact William Steigerwald at 440�

463�3516. �

Volunteers	Needed	for	Hospice	of	the	

Western	Reserve�

Consider becoming a volunteer! There are many 

different opportunities available.  For more 

information, contact us at 216�255�9090 or Bill out an 

online application at hospicewr.org/volunteer.�

Planning	for	Your	Legacy�

You need not redo your entire Will to 

make a provision for a charitable 

bequest to our parish. See your 

attorney about preparing a Codicil (a 

written change or addition), have it witnessed and 

attached to your Will. To begin planning for your legacy, 

or to become a member of the Divine Word Legacy 

Society, please contact Fr. Dave or Shari at the Parish 

OfBice, 440�256�1412.�

CCA	Grief	Support�	January	�

Catholic Cemeteries Association 

provides free monthly grief 

support groups in two formats: 

In�OfBice (3:00 PM) at six 

cemetery ofBices and Virtually 

(5:00 PM) via Zoom. We meet the 

3rd Sunday of every month; 4th Sunday if the third falls 

on a holiday. Meetings are open discussion, 

surrounding a monthly topic or whatever is in your 

heart. The January	16th	topic is “Facing the New Year 

with Hope and Love.” We offer a comfortable, private 

and safe environment where you are free to explore 

your grief. Come and be in the presence of those who 

understand. Your RSVP for both In�Person and Virtual 

Grief Support is appreciated, but not required to attend. 

For more information, please contact Rhonda at 216�

930�4866.  To sign up for the Virtual session go to 

http://bit.ly/ccavirtualgriefsupportgroup to receive 

login information and to download the handout 

materials. �

“Be	A	Light”	Christmas	Project	Update�

This year because of the 

generosity of our 

parishioners at Divine 

Word, we were able to 

provide new clothes, 

toys, �and gift cards for 18 

families in the Kirtland 

area, as well as 2 more 

refugee families through Joseph House! �

Thank you to everyone who purchased and wrapped 

these gifts. A huge shout out to Aliana Ingram and 

Mallory Greenslade and her daughters for helping me 

pack up each family’s car with these gifts and being a 

part of making their Christmas brighter. I can’t tell you 

how grateful these families were with what everyone 

was able to get them.�

Also, because of our generous parishioners, the youth, 

and a few other members of our parish we were able to 

put together 30 care packages for residents at the 

Kirtland Rehab Center who were stuck in quarantine 

during the Holiday season due to COVID. The nursing 

home was beyond thankful that we went out of our way 

to care for them this year. �

I truly hope you have been enjoying 2022 so far and felt 

God’s peace this Christmas season. I already cannot wait 

for next year and for the opportunity to bring more 

people joy. �

Thank You, �

Taylor Long, Youth Minister�



Remember Our Sick & Suffering!�

Pat Aquila, Maria Babic, Samantha Bagdasarian, Mary Barresi,  

Charlie Bartzen, Jeff Bonfanti, Premo Bonfanti, Joe Borkey, Cristan 

Smudz-Bregar, John Brown, Father Jim Caddy, Mike Camino, 

Rachelle Marie Carlson, Michael Cholak, Courtney Clair, Daniel Clair, 

Izzy Corbin, Susan Daly, Nicole Dixon, Rose Dixon, Vera Draksic, 

Cindy Evans, Jackie Fatica, Joe Fontana, Christopher Gilbey, Vickie Gilbey, Alice 

Gilmore, Magdalene Giorgi, Rosemary Giorgi, Lou Godfrey, Judith Gruber, Ida 

Guest, Richard Guest, Raymond Gullo, Vicki Gullo, George Harchick, Rose 

Harchick, Lynn Hogye, Michelle Holbury, Gabrielle Holicky, Bill Horton, Donna 

Horton, Nancy Hummer, Elizabeth Hunter, Allan Jenisek, Shirley Jirousek, Bruce 

Kephart, Mike Keresman, David Kirek, Ken Kosovich, Kelly Konya, Audrey 

Kramer,  Kallie Kramp, Lynne Kravos, Darlene Kuhar, Ralph Kutcher, Fred Lazar, 

John Leskovec, Cathy Lombardo, Nicholas Lombardo, Paula Mason, Joshua 

MacDonald Jr., Dave Mekker, Ronald Minadeo, Bob & Judy Morel, Mary Morton, 

Frank Nannicola, Katy Nicolli, Gwen Novak, Ed Nye, Mollie Oberstar, Lynn Odell, 

Natalia Rose Ortega, Marty Parent, Father Fred Pausche, Bobby Petruziello, 

Michael Popovich, Erin Potter, Kevin Powers, Breda Radej, Christian Rassi, 

Sharon Regovich, Judy Rigo, Kris Ruhe, Steve Sabol, Camille Salerno, Jennifer 

Sanderson, Elaine Sargi, Rosemary Schaller, Rosemary Scholti, Joseph Seiler, 

Peter Sussen, Gene Trela, Donald Victor, Jay Vukcevic, Angela Wandle, 

Bernadette Wasserman, Tammy Webb, Dale White, Michael White, Michael 

Wojnar, Father Dave Woost 

 

Please take a moment to lift these individuals up in prayer 

this week. Notify the parish office when a name can be 

removed from the list.  Thank You.�

Komic Korner�

Stewardship	Report:	�

Weekend	of	December	26th:�

Weekly Collection (287 donations): $14,965�

Weekly	Collection	Goal:	$12,353�

Christmas Collection YTD: $56,698�

Christmas	Collection	Goal	YTD:	$94,000�

Net surplus/ deBicit: $34,690�

�

YTD Collection: $430,915 / YTD	Goal:	$432,531�

YTD Collection net surplus / deBicit: $1,616�

�

Weekend	of	January	2nd:	�

Weekly Collection: (255 donations): $65,353�

Weekly	Collection	Goal:	$12,353�

Christmas Collection YTD: $68,211�

Christmas	Collection	Goal	YTD:	$101,500�

Net Surplus: $19,711�

�

YTD Collection: $508,853 / YTD	Goal:	$447,384�

YTD Collection Net Surplus: $61,469�

�

Ringing	in	a	New	Year�

I have a friend who writes a monthly 

blog. His latest addressed the fact 

that it seemed like Groundhog Day 

when he turned the calendar to the 

new year. Same unhelpful things in 

place �� like COVID, isolation, etc. �

�

I’m not willing to extrapolate that thought throughout 

the entire year.  People who beneBit from the AA 

program like to use the slogan “one day at a time.” I’d 

rather think about how each and every day, God 

oversees our lives.  That led me to think of one of my 

favorite scriptures, Lamentations 3:22�23.  It reads: The 

steadfast love of the Lord never ceases; his mercies 

never come to an end; they are new every morning; 

great is your faithfulness.  �

�

Taking it just one statement at a time …�

�

The	steadfast	love	of	the	LORD	never	ceases.	To me 

that means if I feel away from His love, it’s likely me 

who did the moving, and I simply need to call upon his 

grace and love.�

his	mercies	never	come	to	an	end; they	are	new	every	

morning. Even if I mess up each and every day, God’s 

mercy is always fresh and at hand for me.�

great	is	your	faithfulness.		Seems there’s so little we 

can count on in life, but God’s faithfulness is a promise 

we can actually believe and cling to. �

�

I’m choosing to focus on each day ahead, and God’s 

steadfast love, mercy and faithfulness. I think I’ll be 

better off with those smaller steps than contemplating 

what to potentially anticipate for the full year ahead.�

�

May God’s love, mercy and faithfulness be 

ever present to you each day of this coming 

year.�

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 

Jan. 15th and 16th, 2022 

�

Extraordinary 

Ministers�

Lector� Servers�

Saturday�

4:30PM�

�

Deacon	J.	Grazia�

C.	Rodak�

B.	Vasquez�

R.	Allwood�

C.	Fall�

G.	Svigel�

Sunday�

8:30AM�

R.	Lowery�

M.	Walsh�

N.A	Walsh�

D.	Trombetti�

C.	Byrne�

J.	Robejsek�

Sunday �

11:00AM�

A.	Brown�

M.	DiFini�

G.	Ianetta�

M.	P.	Frey�

E.	Curtis�

M.	Osborne�

Prayer	Chain	Ministry�

Have a prayer request? Reach out to 

prayerchain@divinewordkirtland.org or 

call Gina Rensi at 440�256�1412.�
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	 Anthony Pirc, Parishioner

	 Full Service
	  Landscaping
	 440.943.0300 
www.PircCompany.com	 Mail@PircCompany.com

Acacia in Lyndhurst	 (216) 342-4767
Manakiki in Willoughby Hills	 (440) 944-4664
Pine Ridge in Wickliffe	 (440) 944-4664

McMahon - Coyne - VitantonioMcMahon - Coyne - Vitantonio
Funeral HomesFuneral Homes

Michael F. Coyne • Anthony Vitantonio • Kevin M. Coyne
942-0700   Willoughby & Mentor   255-1655

www.MCVfuneralhomes.com

Andrew Loncar
President

7900 Barristers Court 
Kirtland Ohio 44094

440-223-5710
lqcandy@hotmail.com 
www.loncarhomes.com

32801 VINE STREET SUITE D
WILLOWICK, OH 44095
NMLS # 283260

440-479-0902
jvanek@bankersguarantee.com

jimvanek.net

James P. Vanek
mortgage banker specialist 

With this ad.
Expires 12/31/19

Timothy P. Smitley
440.856.9927

tsmitley@trinityllc.us
For all your personal and 
business computer needs

440-729-2099 
ChooseKobella.com

Proud to be veteran-owned!

Gattozzi and Son Funeral Home
12524 Chillicothe Rd., Chesterland

440-729-1906
	 Nick Gattozzi
	 Rose Marie Gattozzi
	 Jerry Ritola
	 Jay Jones

DANNY’S CUSTOM TOUCH

(440) 256-CARS (2277)
7920 Chardon Rd • Kirtland

Daniel K. Levand

Denise RitossaDenise Ritossa
Realtor & Property Stager

	 34601 Ridge Road
	 Willoughby, OH 44094

	 216.233.6978
	 Deniseritossa@howardhanna.com

K&D is the largest privately owned property management 
company in Northeast Ohio and is always looking for more 
good people to join our family.  We are always recruiting 
for building apartment Maintenance, Housekeeping and 

Sales/Leasing positions.  We offer competitive salary, a full 
benefits package within 30 days of employment, sponsored 

company events, employee recognition programs and 
dedicated training and development of staff year-round.   

For immediate consideration please forward resumes to: 
kdresumes@kandd.info OR via facsimile: 440-946-8763

Whether you are looking for a place to work at or live at, 
feel free to learn more about us by visiting us on our website: 

www.KandD.com

Contact Michael Ficzner to place an ad today! 
mficzner@4LPi.com or (800) 477-4574 x6452

Call: 216-531-1900
MONDAY - FRIDAY 8:30 AM - 5:00 PM

D E T A I L S  A T :
AmericanMutual.org

Keep Calm and Let’s Find You a New Home

Claudia C. Lanese
REALTOR®

clanese903@gmail.com
premiereplusrealty.com
C: 440-242-9237 • O: 239-206-2777 • F: 239-732-8217

Bonita Springs Office

A Unique Place to Shop for 
Flowers & Gifts!

$5 OFF
Kirtland Flower Barn
FULL SERVICE FLORIST • DAILY DELIVERIES

8281 Chardon Rd. Kirtland 440-379-7155
Kirtlandflowers.com

Drs. Greiner, Visger
Dental Associates Inc.
Cosmetic & Family Dentistry

Office:
440-255-2600
ww.drgv.net

Address:
7553 Center Street
Mentor, OH 44060

Anna Visger, D.D.S.
Joseph Greiner, D.D.S
Elizabeth Visger, D.D.S

HOMEMADE • GOURMET
CATERING • CARRY OUT

256-5600
Downtheblockeats.com

Service Company, Inc. 
Heating & Cooling • Residential/Commercial • Refrigeration 

440-974-8155
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Skilled Rehabilitation
Private Rooms & Baths

24/7 Skilled Nursing

8151 Norton Parkway
Mentor, Ohio 44060

440-299-5500

Lake County’s 
Premier Skilled 
Nursing Facility

Cleveland Chemical 
& Glenridge

Pest Control Services
~Parishioner~

Wm. P. Kirchner: 951-0112 
Ed Nye: 951-2735

10% OFF when you mention this ad

Your Realtor
JERRY A. LESAK CSD

	

Cell: 440-487-2157
jerry@jerrylesak.com

www.jerrylesakgroup.com
9553 Chillicothe Rd.
Kirtland, OH 44094

	KEN SMITH	 Husband of former Parish Secretary
	Handyman	 (440) 339-9205

	 • REPAIRS
	 • REMODELING
	 • REDECORATING

RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL

24 hr skilled nursing, Short 
Term Rehab, Long term care, 

Memory Care, hospice and then 
the compassionate Care

9685 Chillicothe Rd, Kirtland OH

440-256-8100 
kirtlandrehab.com

Owned & Operated by
the LeQuyea Family

Sales • Service • Installation
BRYAN & SUNS HEATING

& AIR CONDITIONING
28502 Euclid Ave., Wickliffe

	 (440) 585-9232
	 OH Lic # 15297

WILLOSCAPE

Landscape Management
Complete Landscaping Service • Snow Plowing

Commercial • Residential
KEITH ANDRYKOVITCH

440-951-9989 • www.willoscape.com

Hazen Contracting, Inc.
	 Asphalt Paving & Seatcoating
	 Residential & Commercial

Jeff Hazen
11729 Sherman Road
Chardon, OH 44024

440-286-3438
www.hazencontracting.com

• Individual & Group Health
• Medicare Advantage Plans • Medicare Supplements 
• Prescription Part D Plans • Dental • Vision • Life

6982 Spinach Drive • Mentor, Ohio 44060
440-255-5700 • www.mutskoinsurance.com

Insurance for all Ages & Stages

SUE GRAZIA, 
REALTOR®

Cell | Text: 440.487.5168
WWW.GRAZIARENSITEAM.COM

graziarensiteam@gmail.com
Each brokerage independently 

owned and operated

	 Brickman Bros.
	 FUNERAL HOME
	 Bill, Joe, John, Phil, Jonathan
	 37433 Euclid Ave. • Willoughby, Ohio
	 440-951-7800     www.brickmanbros.com

(440) 919-1000 
7976 Mayfield Road

Chesterland, OH 44026

(440) 332-7176(440) 332-7176  
eventsparamount.comeventsparamount.com
Adam Hess & Matt Grazia, OwnersAdam Hess & Matt Grazia, Owners

RENT. RELAX.REPEATRENT. RELAX.REPEAT

	 Specializing in
	 - Wedding Receptions
	 - Off-Site Catering
	 - Social & Civic Functions
	 - Parties
	 - Wedding Ceremonies
	 - Religious Events
	 - Corporate Events
	 - Graduation
	 - Carry-Out Catering

We Are Family Owned and Operated and Pride Ourselves 
on a Tradition of Excellence for Three Generation

OWNERS: CARL SANTAGATA, ANTHONY VERDONE, AND JOHN YANKOVIC

32200 Chardon Road
Willoughby Hills, OH
440-943-0087
www.la-vera.com • lavera@la-vera.com

Catering toCatering to
Perfection Perfection 

Since 1952Since 1952

Annuity/IRA at 3% to Members
Non Members are 1 ½% with guarantee 1% (new business) 

Rates subject to change

216-341-0444
Email: insurance@czechccu.org | http: www.czechccu.org

Life Insurance Since 1879
Licensed in Illinois, Iowa, Michigan, Ohio

34400 Chardon Road • Willoughby Hills
440-585-3883 | Mariofazios.com

Curb Side Pick Up • On Line Ordering • Dine In
Special Events • Corporate Events

LaMalfa
The one and only cater 

since Circa:1963

216. 559.MIMI (6464)
mimiosborne@mcdhomes.com • www.mcdhomes.com

Mimi Osborne
REALTOR®

Parishioner
Premier Leader

$5 OFF with $20 purchase
440.708.1011

8586 E. Washington St., Chagrin Falls
FULL CATERING MENU AVAILABLE


